

**Sixth Meeting of the UCDSU Executive**  
**UCDSU Boardroom**  
**Wednesday 12th October 6pm**

Conor Viscardi (Chair)- UCDSU President [CV]  
Lexi Kilmartin - Education Officer and Deputy President [LK]  
Luke Fitzpatrick- Campaigns and Communications Officer [LF]  
Cian Casey- Graduate Officer [CC]  
Liam Brady- Arts and Human Sciences Officer [LB]  
Lida Petra O'Shea- Engineering and Architecture Officer [LPOS]  
Rebecca Hart- Health Sciences Officer [RH]  
Roisin O Mara- Welfare Officer [ROM]  
Francis Roche- Arts and Human Sciences Officer [FR]  
Eoghain Mac Domhnaill – Irish Languages [EMD]

**1. Introduction**

**a. Apologies**

Joseph Millerick- Agriculture and Vet Officer [JM]  
Sean Kilgarraff- Science Officer [SK]  
Jonathan Byrne- Business and Law Officer [JB]

**b. Approval of Minutes from Exec 5**

Not approved as not circulated, will be circulated and approved at next Exec

**2. Updates from sabbatical team(reports circulated and taken as read)**

**a. President [CV]**

- 19<sup>th</sup> October demo – Email from registrar, encourage students to go out and will facilitate students leaving to attend, although classes will not be cancelled.  
– recommends lecture addressing to publicise – 36M as opposed to 100M promised in new budget. -responsibility falls to our SU to promote and represent at this event -USI estimate that 5000 students will attend.

We need confirmation on being excused for grading, will need an email in writing from Mark Rodgers. [RH]

Staff aren't facilitated to leave though, even though the invite is open to them [LK]

- Consent workshop to run on 19<sup>th</sup> -cancelled, leaves us free for demo on 19<sup>th</sup> - The Union will order more Consent workshops as time goes on to fit in with other initiatives being pursued as part of the overall campaign
- Trad Tuesday will run on 25<sup>th</sup> October -will kept updated

- Busking not launched again -review recruitment office
- UCD for Fair Representation -petition submitted -update in future -(CV opens convo to exec) -not a negative issue for students union - The S.U. Returning Officer is reviewing the petition  
Referendum will happen [LF]  
You can campaign as an individual but you cannot campaign as an officer of the students union [LK]

**b. Welfare [ROM]**

- Taken as read
- Restart a heart starts tomorrow – please attend tomorrow -student and staff

9 in the Astra Hall? [LF]

- Student cases
- Taking half an hour off tomorrow to get Grad paper signed

**c. Graduate [CC]**

- Business Grad school board meeting
- Planning finished for class rep training.
- Smurift on Blackrock campus on Tuesday
- Will be late Monday due to doctor's appointment.

**d. Education [LK]**

- Meetings
- Part time jobs fair for Christmas
- Working on class rep training – almost done
- Working on getting SU hubs booked. Will notify everyone when finished and inform you when it will be in each faculty.

**e. C&C [LF]**

- Zulu next weds
- Environment -met with Gary Smith for recycling, test run in one building only. Currently in Ag but will move to Science
- Meeting with CV about Refugee Crisis.
- Blurbs for website need to be sent in.
- EDI Community choir 120 members huge success, strictly come dancing event in March -mixing staff and students. May get dancesoc involved. Want a guest speaker for International Women's Day.

**3. Updates from College Officers (reports circulated and taken as read)**

**a. Ag and Vet [JM]**

absent

**b. Arts and Human Sciences x 2 [FR & LB]**

FR

- IT sorted

LB

- Report taken as read

**c. Business and Law [JB]**

absent

**d. Eng and Arch [LPOS]**

absent

**e. Health Science [RH]**

- Emailed student advisors to classes without Reps that they are unrepresented and By-Elections are still possible
- Met class reps at council and saw if they were available for training

**f. Irish Language [EMD]**

- La Na Gaeilge, ran successfully

**g. Science [SK]**

absent

**4. Big projects/ Initiatives updates [CV]**

- Demo

**5. Plan for the week [CV]**

- Class rep training
- Restart a heart

**6. Items for discussion [LF]**

- Mock mandate/Council at class rep training -Legalization? See if it is a topical subject -follow template from campaign last year

(LF excused take call from Student Centre)

**7. Items for noting [CV]**

- First Council -Chair must ensure members are all heard and have equal time  
-Fees item for discussion needed to come first, get contribution for class reps. It is important for the class reps to contribute to this discussion to hear their feedback and input on this important and topical issue.

Five by-elections opened last night [CC]

5pm weds 19<sup>th</sup> is the last day to submit for By elections [ROM]

**8. AOB**

Fin 6.55pm